

Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group, Inc. (SMFG)



Consolidated Financial Results for the Six Months Ended September 30, 2013 <Under Japanese GAAP>

Head Office: 1-2, Marunouchi 1-chome, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo, Japan

Stock Exchange Listings: Tokyo Stock Exchange, Nagoya Stock Exchange, New York Stock Exchange

URL: http://www.smfg.co.jp/english/

President and Representative Director: Koichi Miyata

Quarterly Securities Report (Shihanki hokokusho) issuing date: November 29, 2013

Dividend payment date: December 3, 2013

Investors meeting presentation for quarterly financial results: Scheduled

Note: Amounts less than one million yen have been omitted.

1. Consolidated financial results (for the six months ended September 30, 2013)

(1) Operating results

(Millions of yen, except per share data and percentages)

	Ordinary income		come Ordinary profit		Net income	
Six months ended September 30, 2013	¥ 2,363,065	14.3 %	¥ 835,926	78.5 %	¥ 505,709	52.8 %
Six months ended September 30, 2012	2,068,025	1.1	468,180	(14.3)	331,039	5.5

Notes: 1. Comprehensive income:

- (a) for the six months ended September 30, 2013: ¥811,584 million [209.6%]
- (b) for the six months ended September 30, 2012: ¥262,126 million [78.6%]
- 2. Percentages shown in ordinary income, ordinary profit, net income and comprehensive income are the increase (decrease) from the previous fiscal year.

	Net income per share	Net income per share (Diluted)
Six months ended September 30, 2013	¥ 370.46	¥ 370.28
Six months ended September 30, 2012	244.50	244.43

(2) Financial position

(Millions of yen, except percentages)

	Total assets	Net assets	Net assets ratio
September 30, 2013	¥ 149,342,349	¥ 8,976,629	4.7 %
March 31, 2013	148,696,800	8,443,218	4.3
NT . 1 C. 11 11 2 4			

Notes: 1. Stockholders' equity:

- (a) as of September 30, 2013: ¥7,014,985 million (b) as of March 31, 2013: ¥6,345,197 million
- 2. Net assets ratio = {(Net assets stock acquisition rights minority interests) / total assets} X 100

2. Dividends on common stock per share

(Yen)

		Cash dividends per share			
	1st quarter	2nd quarter	3rd quarter	4th quarter	Annual
Fiscal year ended March 31, 2013	¥ -	¥ 50	¥ -	¥ 70	¥ 120
Fiscal year ending March 31, 2014	_	55			
Fiscal year ending March 31, 2014 (Forecast)			_	65	120

Notes: 1. Dividend forecast which was announced in May 2013 is revised.

- 2. Details of dividends for the 4th quarter of the fiscal year ended March 31, 2013:
- (a) Ordinary dividends: ¥60 (b) Commemorative dividends: ¥10

3. Earnings forecast (for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2014)

(Millions of yen, except per share data and percentages)

	Ordinary profit		Net inc	ome	Net income per share
Fiscal year ending March 31, 2014	¥ 1,280,000	19.2 %	750,000	(5.5) %	548.97

Notes: 1. Earnings forecast which was announced in May 2013 is revised.

2. Percentages shown in ordinary profit and net income are the increase (decrease) from the previous fiscal year.

* Notes

(1) There were no changes in material consolidated subsidiaries in the period.

(2) Changes in accounting policies, changes in accounting estimates and restatements

(a) Changes in accounting policies due to revision of accounting standards : Yes

(b) Changes in accounting policies due to reasons other than above (a) : No

(c) Changes in accounting estimates : No

(d) Restatements : No

Note: The details are reported in "4.Other" (page3).

(3) Number of shares issued (common stock)

(b) Number of treasury stocks

As of September 30, 2013 As of March 31, 2013 (a) Number of shares issued (including treasury stocks) 1,414,055,625 shares 1,414,055,625 shares 60,179,376 shares 46,750,501 shares

Six months ended September 30, 2013

Six months ended September 30, 2012

(c) Average number of shares issued in the period

1,365,087,866 shares

1,353,946,919 shares

(Parent company only financial information on a non-consolidated basis) Non-consolidated financial results (for the six months ended September 30, 2013)

(1) Operating results

(Millions of yen, except per share data and percentages)

	Operating	income	Operating	g profit	Ordinar	y profit	Net in	come	Net income per share
Six months ended									
September 30, 2013	¥ 75,042	67.6 %	¥ 62,020	91.1 %	¥ 58,957	104.9 %	¥ 58,955	104.9 %	¥ 41.81
September 30, 2012	44,768	11.4	32,450	17.0	28,773	16.2	28,771	16.2	20.40

Note: Percentages shown in operating income, operating profit, ordinary profit and net income are the increase from the previous fiscal year.

(2) Financial position

(Millions of yen, except percentages)

	Total assets	Net assets	Net assets ratio
September 30, 2013	¥ 6,226,981	¥ 4,601,182	73.9 %
March 31, 2013	6,266,864	4,641,005	74.0

Note: Stockholders' equity:

(a) as of September 30, 2013: ¥4,599,784 million

(b) as of March 31, 2013: ¥4,639,865 million

Note on interim audit process:

This quarterly (interim) earnings report is out of the scope of the external auditor's review procedure which is required by "Financial Instruments and Exchange Act." Therefore, the audit process of interim consolidated financial statements and interim non-consolidated financial statements have not been completed as of the disclosure of this quarterly (interim) earnings report.

<Reference> Calculation for index

- Forecasted net income per share:

Forecasted net income

Forecasted average number of common stocks during the period (excluding treasury stock)(*)

* Sumitomo Mitsui Banking Corporation ("SMBC"), a subsidiary of SMFG, sold a portion of SMFG shares owned by SMBC. Accordingly, the forecasted average number of common stocks (excluding treasury stock) used for the above calculation was assumed to be 1,366,196,495 shares.

This document contains "forward-looking statements" (as defined in the U.S. Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995), regarding the intent, belief or current expectations of Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group, Inc. ("SMFG") and its management with respect to SMFG's future financial condition and results of operations. In many cases but not all, these statements contain words such as "anticipate," "believe," "estimate," "intend," "may," "plan," "probability," "risk," "project," "should," "seek," "target," "will" and similar expressions. Such forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance and involve risks and uncertainties, and actual results may differ from those expressed in or implied by such forward-looking statements contained or deemed to be contained herein. The risks and uncertainties which may affect future performance include: deterioration of Japanese and global economic conditions and financial markets; declines in the value of SMFG's securities portfolio; SMFG's ability to successfully implement its business strategy through its subsidiaries, affiliates and alliance partners; exposure to new risks as SMFG expands the scope of its business; and incurrence of significant credit-related costs. Given these and other risks and uncertainties, you should not place undue reliance on forward-looking statements, which speak only as of the date of this document. SMFG undertakes no obligation to update or revise any forward-looking statements. Please refer to SMFG's most recent disclosure documents such as its annual report or registration statement on Form 20-F and other documents submitted to the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission, as well as its earnings press releases, for a more detailed description of the risks and uncertainties that may affect its financial conditions, its operating results, and investors' decisions.

Table of contents

1.	Consolidated operating results	2
2.	Consolidated financial position ·····	3
3.	Consolidated earnings forecasts	3
4.	Other ····	
	Changes in accounting policies due to revisions in accounting standards	3
5.	Consolidated financial statements · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	4
	(1) Consolidated balance sheets	4
	(2) Consolidated statements of income and consolidated statements of comprehensive income	5
	(3) Consolidated statements of changes in net assets	6
	(4) Consolidated statements of cash flows	8
	(5) Note on the assumption as a going concern	0
	(6) Segment information	0
6.	Non-consolidated financial statements · · · · · · 1	1
	(1) Non-consolidated balance sheets······	1
	(2) Non-consolidated statements of income · · · · · 1	2
	(3) Non-consolidated statements of changes in net assets · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	3

Appendix: Financial Results for the six months ended September 30, 2013 Supplementary Information

Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group, Inc. (SMFG) reports the financial results for the six months ended September 30, 2013.

1. Consolidated operating results

In the six months ended September 30, 2013, gross profit increased by ¥138.2 billion year-on-year to ¥1,510.0 billion. This was mainly due to an increase in profits of SMBC Nikko Securities, Inc. and SMBC Friend Securities Co., Ltd. led by income from sales of investment trusts and bonds, as well as an increase in gross banking profit of Sumitomo Mitsui Banking Corporation ("SMBC") by ¥35.1 billion due to profits from equity index-linked investment trusts and an increase in loan-related fees in line with asset growth as well as fees related to loan syndication, despite a decrease in gains on bonds.

General and administrative expenses increased by ¥58.8 billion year-on-year to ¥780.6 billion, due mainly to expenditures aimed at enhancing top-line profit of SMBC Nikko Securities, Inc.

Total credit cost decreased by ¥87.6 billion year-on-year to a net reversal of ¥39.6 billion. This was mainly due to a year-on-year decrease in the total credit cost of SMBC which decreased by ¥53.9 billion year-on-year to a net reversal of ¥78.3 billion, as a result of our individualized efforts to assist certain borrowers to improve their business and financial conditions.

Gains on stocks were ¥60.4 billion, a year-on-year improvement of ¥193.3 billion, mainly due to a decrease in devaluation losses at SMBC reflecting market recovery.

Finally, ordinary profit increased by ¥367.7 billion year-on-year to ¥835.9 billion, and net income increased by ¥174.7 billion year-on-year to ¥505.7 billion.

Consolidated	(Billions of yen)
--------------	-------------------

	Six months ended September 30, 2013	Change from the six months ended September 30, 2012	Fiscal year ended March 31, 2013 (reference)
Gross profit	¥ 1,510.0	¥ 138.2	¥ 2,792.9
General and administrative expenses	(780.6)	(58.8)	(1,496.3)
Total credit cost	39.6	87.6	(173.1)
Gains (losses) on stocks	60.4	193.3	(21.0)
Ordinary profit	835.9	367.7	1,073.7
Net income	505.7	174.7	794.1

SMBC, non-consolidated

Gross banking profit	¥ 821.8	¥ 35.1
Net gains on bonds	6.3	(111.0)
Expenses (excluding non-recurring losses)	(368.6)	(10.6)
Banking profit *	453.2	24.5
Total credit cost	78.3	53.9
Gains (losses) on stocks	76.5	210.1
Ordinary profit	523.5	249.0
Net income	330.2	90.5

	¥ 1,540.1
	113.8
	(727.7)
	812.4
	(19.5)
	(35.7)
	670.9
	617.8
_	

^{*} Before provision for general reserve for possible loan losses

2. Consolidated financial position

As of September 30, 2013, SMFG's total assets were ¥149,342.3 billion, an increase of ¥645.5 billion compared with March 31, 2013. This was mainly due to an increase in balance of cash and due from banks by ¥14,208.1 billion despite a decrease in balance of securities mainly consisted of bonds by ¥14,006.3 billion.

Deposits increased by ¥1,198.9 billion to ¥90,280.8 billion compared with March 31, 2013. Loans and bills discounted increased by ¥64.7 billion to ¥65,696.8 billion; an increase in balance of loans and bills discounted at SMBC by ¥1,068.6 billion was offset by a decrease resulting from consolidation of certain special purpose entities in accordance with revisions in accounting standards.

Problem assets (non-performing loans as defined under the Financial Reconstruction Act) decreased by ¥152.9 billion to ¥1,573.4 billion compared with March 31, 2013. The problem assets ratio was 2.08%, a decrease of 0.19% compared with March 31, 2013.

3. Consolidated earnings forecasts

The consolidated earnings forecast announced on May 15, 2013 has been revised as follows mainly due to an expected decrease in total credit cost of SMBC and an expected increase in profits of other consolidated subsidiaries.

Ordinary profit ¥ 1,280 billion (increase of ¥250 billion from the previous forecast)

Net income 750 billion (increase of ¥170 billion from the previous forecast)

4. Other

Changes in accounting policies due to revisions in accounting standards

The revision of the Accounting Standard for Consolidated Financial Statements and related rules

SMFG has adopted the Accounting Standard for Consolidated Financial Statements (ASBJ Statement No. 22, revised on March 25, 2011, "the Accounting Standard") applicable to the fiscal year commencing on or after April 1, 2013. Accordingly, 13 companies including Chelsea Capital Corporation were newly included in the scope of consolidation since the beginning of the six months ended September 30, 2013.

In accordance with the transitional treatment stipulated in Article 44-4 (3) of the Accounting Standards, assets, liabilities and minority interests of those newly consolidated subsidiaries are valued by the appropriate book values reported in the consolidated financial statements at the beginning of the fiscal year.

As a result, retained earnings at the beginning of this period decreased by \\$168 million.

5. Consolidated financial statements

(1) Consolidated balance sheets

(1) Consolidated balance sheets		(Millions of yen)
	March 31, 2013	September 30, 2013
Assets:	_	
Cash and due from banks	¥ 10,799,291	¥ 25,007,372
Call loans and bills bought	1,353,746	1,017,319
Receivables under resale agreements	273,217	342,000
Receivables under securities borrowing transactions	3,494,398	3,939,146
Monetary claims bought	1,540,516	3,236,642
Trading assets	7,765,554	6,918,858
Money held in trust	22,789	23,799
Securities	41,306,731	27,300,480
Loans and bills discounted	65,632,091	65,696,779
Foreign exchanges	2,226,427	1,548,198
Lease receivables and investment assets	1,684,800	1,748,235
Other assets	4,367,634	4,159,465
Tangible fixed assets	1,983,772	2,093,026
Intangible fixed assets	790,860	782,461
Deferred tax assets	374,258	228,979
Customers' liabilities for acceptances and guarantees	6,009,575	6,113,493
Reserve for possible loan losses	(928,866)	(813,907)
Total assets	¥ 148,696,800	¥ 149,342,349
Liabilities:		
Deposits	¥ 89,081,811	¥ 90,280,756
Negotiable certificates of deposit	11,755,654	11,619,977
Call money and bills sold	2,954,051	2,174,334
Payables under repurchase agreements	2,076,791	
		1,664,541
Payables under securities lending transactions	4,433,835	3,484,071
Commercial paper	1,499,499	2,472,168
Trading liabilities	6,119,631	5,468,620
Borrowed money	4,979,460	5,753,508
Foreign exchanges	337,901	412,054
Short-term bonds	1,126,300	994,400
Bonds	4,750,806	4,796,328
Due to trust account	643,350	681,721
Other liabilities	3,989,794	4,012,781
Reserve for employee bonuses	59,855	50,625
Reserve for executive bonuses	4,037	_
Reserve for employee retirement benefits	44,579	44,222
Reserve for executive retirement benefits	2,420	1,663
Reserve for point service program	19,319	19,047
Reserve for reimbursement of deposits	11,195	8,791
Reserve for losses on interest repayment	245,423	188,071
Reserves under the special laws	481	666
Deferred tax liabilities	68,120	85,148
Deferred tax liabilities for land revaluation	39,683	38,724
Acceptances and guarantees	6,009,575	6,113,493
Total liabilities	140,253,582	140,365,719
Net assets:		
Capital stock	2,337,895	2,337,895
Capital surplus	758,630	758,348
Retained earnings	2,811,474	3,225,484
Treasury stock	(227,373)	(174,955)
Total stockholders' equity	5,680,627	6,146,773
Net unrealized gains on other securities	755,753	927,647
Net deferred losses on hedges	(32,863)	(60,893)
Land revaluation excess	39,129	35,882
Foreign currency translation adjustments	(97,448)	(34,423)
Total accumulated other comprehensive income	664,570	868,212
Stock acquisition rights	1,260	1,528
Minority interests	2,096,760	1,960,115
Total net assets	8,443,218	8,976,629
Total liabilities and net assets	¥ 148,696,800	¥ 149,342,349
i otal nadinties and net assets	+ 140,090,000	+ 147,344,349

(2) Consolidated statements of income and consolidated statements of comprehensive income (Consolidated statements of income)

Six months ended September 30, 2012 ≥013 Ordinary income ¥ 2,068,025 ¥ 2,363,065 Interest income 831,411 936,209 Interest on loans and discounts 619,881 617,370 Interest and dividends on securities 127,938 220,251 Trust fees 1,023 1,082 Fees and commissions 468,323 562,854 Trading income 122,423 120,182 Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136	(Consolidated statements of meome)		(Millions of yen)
Interest income 831,411 936,209 Interest on loans and discounts 619,881 617,370 Interest and dividends on securities 127,938 220,251 Trust fees 1,023 1,082 Fees and commissions 468,323 562,854 Trading income 122,423 120,182 Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 335,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 109,059 185,385 <th>Six months ended September 30,</th> <th>2012</th> <th></th>	Six months ended September 30,	2012	
Interest on loans and discounts 619,881 617,370 Interest and dividends on securities 127,938 220,251 Trust fees 1,023 1,082 Fees and commissions 468,323 562,854 Trading income 122,423 120,182 Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,6	Ordinary income	¥ 2,068,025	¥ 2,363,065
Interest and dividends on securities 127,938 220,251 Trust fees 1,023 1,082 Fees and commissions 468,323 562,854 Trading income 122,423 120,182 Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039	Interest income	831,411	936,209
Trust fees 1,023 1,082 Fees and commissions 468,323 562,854 Trading income 122,423 120,182 Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Other expenses 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095	Interest on loans and discounts	619,881	617,370
Fees and commissions 468,323 562,854 Trading income 122,423 120,182 Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,838 68,38	Interest and dividends on securities	127,938	220,251
Trading income 122,423 120,182 Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,388	Trust fees	1,023	1,082
Other operating income 598,592 571,952 Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Fees and commissions	468,323	562,854
Other income 46,251 170,785 Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Trading income	122,423	120,182
Ordinary expenses 1,599,845 1,527,138 Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Other operating income	598,592	571,952
Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Other income	46,251	170,785
Interest on deposits 45,548 50,391 Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Ordinary expenses	1,599,845	1,527,138
Fees and commissions payments 67,353 72,735 Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Interest expenses	151,629	155,930
Other operating expenses 430,980 453,639 General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Interest on deposits	45,548	50,391
General and administrative expenses 721,839 780,639 Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Fees and commissions payments	67,353	72,735
Other expenses 228,042 64,193 Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Other operating expenses	430,980	453,639
Ordinary profit 468,180 835,926 Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	General and administrative expenses	721,839	780,639
Extraordinary gains 464 1,344 Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Other expenses	228,042	64,193
Extraordinary losses 3,612 3,136 Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Ordinary profit	468,180	835,926
Income before income taxes and minority interests 465,032 834,134 Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Extraordinary gains	464	1,344
Income taxes-current 109,059 185,385 Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Extraordinary losses	3,612	3,136
Income taxes-deferred (36,919) 74,654 Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Income before income taxes and minority interests	465,032	834,134
Income taxes 72,140 260,039 Income before minority interests 392,892 574,095 Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Income taxes-current	109,059	185,385
Income before minority interests392,892574,095Minority interests in net income61,85368,385	Income taxes-deferred	(36,919)	74,654
Minority interests in net income 61,853 68,385	Income taxes	72,140	260,039
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Income before minority interests	392,892	574,095
Net income \(\frac{\frac{1}{3}}{331,039} \) \(\frac{1}{5}\) 505,709	Minority interests in net income	61,853	68,385
	Net income	¥ 331,039	¥ 505,709

(Consolidated statements of comprehensive income)

		(Millions of yen)
Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013
Income before minority interests	¥ 392,892	¥ 574,095
Other comprehensive income	(130,766)	237,489
Net unrealized gains (losses) on other securities	(132,728)	175,203
Net deferred gains (losses) on hedges	13,934	(27,368)
Foreign currency translation adjustments	(5,482)	100,023
Share of other comprehensive income of affiliates	(6,488)	(10,369)
Total comprehensive income	262,126	811,584
Comprehensive income attributable to shareholders of the parent	219,603	712,598
Comprehensive income attributable to minority interests	42,522	98,985

(3) Consolidated statements of changes in net assets

	(Millions of yen)			
Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013		
Stockholders' equity:				
Capital stock				
Balance at the beginning of the period	¥ 2,337,895	¥ 2,337,895		
Changes in the period				
Net changes in the period	_	_		
Balance at the end of the period	2,337,895	2,337,895		
Capital surplus				
Balance at the beginning of the period	759,800	758,630		
Changes in the period				
Disposal of treasury stock	(1,167)	(281)		
Net changes in the period	(1,167)	(281)		
Balance at the end of the period	758,633	758,348		
Retained earnings				
Balance at the beginning of the period	2,152,654	2,811,474		
Decrease in retained earnings at the beginning of the period due to changes	, ,	, ,		
in accounting policies as a result of revisions to accounting standards	_	(168)		
Changes in the period				
Cash dividends	(67,555)	(94,771)		
Net income	331,039	505,709		
Increase due to increase in subsidiaries	6	· —		
Increase due to decrease in subsidiaries	0	0		
Decrease due to increase in subsidiaries	(4)	(1)		
Decrease due to decrease in subsidiaries	(5)	(5)		
Reversal of land revaluation excess	(156)	3,246		
Net changes in the period	263,324	414,178		
Balance at the end of the period	2,415,978	3,225,484		
Treasury stock	, - ,			
Balance at the beginning of the period	(236,037)	(227,373)		
Changes in the period	(, ,	(
Purchase of treasury stock	(40)	(332)		
Disposal of treasury stock	8,905	52,750		
Net changes in the period	8,864	52,417		
Balance at the end of the period	(227,172)	(174,955)		
Total stockholders' equity	(221,112)	(171,555)		
Balance at the beginning of the period	5,014,313	5,680,627		
Decrease in retained earnings at the beginning of the period due to changes	3,011,313	3,000,027		
in accounting policies as a result of revisions to accounting standards	_	(168)		
Changes in the period		, ,		
Cash dividends	(67,555)	(94,771)		
Net income	331,039	505,709		
Purchase of treasury stock	(40)	(332)		
Disposal of treasury stock	7,738	52,468		
Increase due to increase in subsidiaries	6	_		
Increase due to decrease in subsidiaries	0	0		
Decrease due to increase in subsidiaries	(4)	(1)		
Decrease due to decrease in subsidiaries	(5)	(5)		
	(156)	3,246		
Reversal of land revaluation excess				
Reversal of land revaluation excess Net changes in the period	271,021	466,313		

(continued)

(continued)		(Millions of yen)
Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013
Accumulated other comprehensive income:	2012	
Net unrealized gains on other securities		
Balance at the beginning of the period	330,433	755,753
Changes in the period		
Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	(141,053)	171,893
Net changes in the period	(141,053)	171,893
Balance at the end of the period	189,379	927,647
Net deferred losses on hedges	(22.122)	(22.0.52)
Balance at the beginning of the period	(32,122)	(32,863)
Changes in the period	14246	(20,020)
Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	14,346 14,346	(28,029) (28,029)
Net changes in the period Balance at the end of the period	(17,775)	(60,893)
Land revaluation excess	(17,773)	(00,893)
Balance at the beginning of the period	39,158	39,129
Changes in the period	37,130	37,127
Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	156	(3,246)
Net changes in the period	156	(3,246)
Balance at the end of the period	39,314	35,882
Foreign currency translation adjustments	/	
Balance at the beginning of the period	(141,382)	(97,448)
Changes in the period		
Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	15,271	63,024
Net changes in the period	15,271	63,024
Balance at the end of the period	(126,111)	(34,423)
Total accumulated other comprehensive income		
Balance at the beginning of the period	196,087	664,570
Changes in the period		
Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	(111,279)	203,642
Net changes in the period	(111,279)	203,642
Balance at the end of the period	84,807	868,212
Stock acquisition rights:	602	1.260
Balance at the beginning of the period	692	1,260
Changes in the period Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	269	268
Net changes in the period	269	268
Balance at the end of the period	962	1,528
Minority interests:	702	1,320
Balance at the beginning of the period	2,043,883	2,096,760
Increase in retained earnings at the beginning of the period due to changes	,,	, ,
in accounting policies as a result of revisions to accounting standards	_	802
Changes in the period		
Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	(41,465)	(137,447)
Net changes in the period	(41,465)	(137,447)
Balance at the end of the period	2,002,417	1,960,115
Total net assets:		
Balance at the beginning of the period	7,254,976	8,443,218
Increase in retained earnings at the beginning of the period due to changes		
in accounting policies as a result of revisions to accounting standards	_	634
Changes in the period		
Cash dividends	(67,555)	(94,771)
Net income	331,039	505,709
Purchase of treasury stock	(40)	(332)
Disposal of treasury stock	7,738	52,468
Increase due to increase in subsidiaries Increase due to decrease in subsidiaries	6 0	0
Decrease due to increase in subsidiaries		
Decrease due to decrease in subsidiaries Decrease due to decrease in subsidiaries	(4) (5)	(1) (5)
Reversal of land revaluation excess	(156)	3,246
Net changes in items other than stockholders' equity in the period	(152,475)	66,463
Net changes in the period	118,546	532,776
Balance at the end of the period	¥ 7,373,522	¥ 8,976,629

(4) Consolidated statements of cash flows

Six months ended September 30, 2012 2013 Cash flows from operating activities: 1 465,032 ¥834,134 Depreciation 88,099 99,176 Losses on impairment of fixed assets 2,258 1,465 Losses on impairment of fixed assets 2,258 1,465 Amortization of goodwill 12,507 12,512 Gains on step acquisitions (140) — Equity in gains of affiliates (5,670) (8,105) Net change in reserve for possible loan losses (5,670) (81,05) Net change in reserve for executive bonuses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for expossible loan losses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for expossible loan losses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for expossible loan losses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for expossible loan losses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for expossible loan losses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for exposurities (3,141) (35,025) Net change in reserve for point service program			(Millions of yen)
Income before income taxes and minority interests \$465,032 \$834,134 Depreciation \$88,099 \$91,75 Losses on impairment of fixed assets \$2,258 \$1,465 Amortization of goodwill \$12,507 \$12,512 Gains on step acquisitions \$(140) \$-12,017 Equity in gains of affiliates \$(5,670) \$(8,105) Net change in reserve for possible loan losses \$(51,296) \$(117,268) Net change in reserve for employee bonuses \$(10,416) \$(9,521) Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits \$(1,492) \$(399) Net change in reserve for executive bonuses \$(2,875) \$(4,037) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits \$(435) \$(757) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits \$(435) \$(757) Net change in reserve for point service program \$(622) \$(272) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment \$(44,171) \$(57,352) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment \$(44,171) \$(57,352) Interest income \$(831,411) \$(365,099) Interest expenses \$(15,629) \$(155,930) Net (sases from money held in trust \$(1,66) \$(1,60) Net exchange (gains) losses \$(229,672) \$(196,204) Net losses from money held in trust \$(1,66) \$(1,172) \$	Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013
Depreciation	Cash flows from operating activities:		
Losses on impairment of fixed assets	Income before income taxes and minority interests	¥ 465,032	¥834,134
Amortization of goodwill 12,507 12,512 Gains on step acquisitions (140) — Equity in gains of affiliates (5,670) (8,105) Net change in reserve for possible loan losses (51,296) (117,268) Net change in reserve for employee bonuses (10,416) (9,521) Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits (1,492) (399) Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for resecutive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,040) Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,040) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest strepanes (831,411) (936,009) Net closses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net cycahange (gains) losses (29,672 (196,204) Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 1,172 141 Net change in trading	Depreciation	88,099	99,176
Gains on step acquisitions (140) — Equity in gains of affiliates (5,670) (8,105) Net change in reserve for possible loan losses (51,296) (117,268) Net change in reserve for employee bonuses (10,416) (9,521) Net change in reserve for executive bonuses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,669) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net change in trading assets 270,5327 945,827 Net change in trading assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading isabilities 147,431 (751,	Losses on impairment of fixed assets	2,258	1,465
Equity in gains of affiliates (5,670) (8,105) Net change in reserve for possible loan losses (51,296) (117,268) Net change in reserve for employee bonuses (10,416) (4,037) Net change in reserve for executive bonuses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (sagins) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net change (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in loans and bills bought and ot	Amortization of goodwill	12,507	12,512
Net change in reserve for possible loan losses (51,296) (117,268) Net change in reserve for employee bonuses (10,416) (9,521) Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits (1,492) (399) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in ne	Gains on step acquisitions	(140)	_
Net change in reserve for employee bonuses (10,416) (9,521) Net change in reserve for executive bonuses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for executive bonuses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (1,492) (399) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (sains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net change in disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,529) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change	Equity in gains of affiliates	(5,670)	(8,105)
Net change in reserve for executive bonuses (2,875) (4,037) Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits (1,492) (399) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (2722) Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,404) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (37,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest streemses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net closses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in diagnal sobses (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in deposits with banks (1,248) (583,939) Net change in deposits with banks	Net change in reserve for possible loan losses	(51,296)	(117,268)
Net change in reserve for employee retirement benefits (1,492) (399) Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,404) Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (294,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 15,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net closses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading lasibilities 1,472 14 Net change in trading lasibilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in oeposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in deposits with banks <th< td=""><td>Net change in reserve for employee bonuses</td><td>(10,416)</td><td>(9,521)</td></th<>	Net change in reserve for employee bonuses	(10,416)	(9,521)
Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,404) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in obeposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in loeposits with banks	Net change in reserve for executive bonuses	(2,875)	(4,037)
Net change in reserve for executive retirement benefits (435) (757) Net change in reserve for point service program (622) (272) Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,404) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in obeposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in loeposits with banks		(1,492)	(399)
Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,404) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,034) (583,939) Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,034) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in call money and bills sold and other		(435)	(757)
Net change in reserve for reimbursement of deposits (2,915) (2,404) Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,034) (583,939) Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,034) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in call money and bills sold and other	Net change in reserve for point service program	(622)	(272)
Net change in reserve for losses on interest repayment (94,171) (57,352) Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in nepotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in nepotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in loens and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in call loans an		(2,915)	(2,404)
Interest income (831,411) (936,209) Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in proceitable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in cereivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net cha			
Interest expenses 151,629 155,930 Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in postrable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in postrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in porting paper 213,017 423,689 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>			
Net (gains) losses on securities 19,911 (65,699) Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (li	Interest expenses	` ' '	
Net losses from money held in trust 1,696 1 Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528 Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities)	•		
Net exchange (gains) losses 229,672 (196,204) Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in porrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in recall money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764)		1,696	
Net losses from disposal of fixed assets 1,172 141 Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 894,050 (261,962) Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188	•		(196,204)
Net change in trading assets (705,327) 945,827 Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in receivables under securities lending transactions 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Is			
Net change in trading liabilities 147,431 (751,528) Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124			945,827
Net change in loans and bills discounted 723,728 (1,275,595) Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124			
Net change in deposits (251,252) 1,010,960 Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			
Net change in negotiable certificates of deposit 1,938,192 (143,919) Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396)			
Net change in borrowed money (excluding subordinated borrowings) (3,192,019) 714,807 Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal <			
Net change in deposits with banks (1,090,834) (583,939) Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (29,656) (255,228)			
Net change in call loans and bills bought and others 257,028 516,160 Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions 894,050 (261,962) Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
Net change in call money and bills sold and others 40,842 (1,233,604) Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)	Net change in receivables under securities borrowing transactions	894,050	(261,962)
Net change in commercial paper 213,017 423,689 Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)		40,842	(1,233,604)
Net change in payables under securities lending transactions (2,041,228) (949,764) Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)	·		
Net change in foreign exchanges (assets) (277,538) 714,351 Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			(949,764)
Net change in foreign exchanges (liabilities) 78,420 58,188 Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			714,351
Net change in lease receivables and investment assets (4,860) (47,106) Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			58,188
Net change in short-term bonds (liabilities) 109,400 (131,900) Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)		(4,860)	
Issuance and redemption of bonds (excluding subordinated bonds) 126,600 234,124 Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
Net change in due to trust account 69,859 38,370 Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
Interest received 849,258 964,532 Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
Interest paid (154,054) (153,396) Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
Other, net 51,404 367,585 Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
Subtotal (2,247,352) 161,011 Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)	_		
Income taxes paid (29,656) (255,228)			
	Net cash used in operating activities	(2,277,009)	(94,216)

(continued)

		(Millions of yen)
Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013
Cash flows from investing activities:		
Purchases of securities	(31,478,414)	(10,775,470)
Proceeds from sale of securities	30,724,883	20,204,665
Proceeds from maturity of securities	2,511,405	4,873,754
Purchases of money held in trust	(840)	(982)
Proceeds from sale of money held in trust	0	0
Purchases of tangible fixed assets	(92,820)	(179,143)
Proceeds from sale of tangible fixed assets	25,021	48,605
Purchases of intangible fixed assets	(45,172)	(55,389)
Proceeds from sale of intangible fixed assets	0	1
Purchases of stocks of subsidiaries	_	(42)
Purchases of stocks of subsidiaries resulting		
in changes in scope of consolidation	(94,745)	(152)
Proceeds from sale of stocks of subsidiaries resulting		
in changes in scope of consolidation	34,916	_
Net cash provided by investing activities	1,584,233	14,115,846
Cash flows from financing activities:		
Proceeds from subordinated borrowings	25,000	_
Repayment of subordinated borrowings	(23,000)	(15,000)
Proceeds from issuance of subordinated bonds and bonds		
with stock acquisition rights	14,801	2,284
Redemption of subordinated bonds and bonds with stock		
acquisition rights	(187,260)	(209,802)
Dividends paid	(67,518)	(94,733)
Proceeds from contributions paid by minority stockholders	_	1
Repayment to minority stockholders	(12,500)	(181,968)
Dividends paid to minority stockholders	(51,763)	(54,444)
Purchases of treasury stock	(40)	(332)
Proceeds from disposal of treasury stock	4	60,657
Purchases of treasury stock by subsidiaries	(1)	(3)
Proceeds from sale of treasury stock of subsidiaries	107	106
Net cash used in financing activities	(302,172)	(493,234)
Effect of exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents	(2,553)	4,956
Net change in cash and cash equivalents	(997,502)	13,533,351
Cash and cash equivalents at the beginning of the period	4,588,858	5,202,119
Change in cash and cash equivalents due to newly consolidated		
subsidiaries	0	_
Cash and cash equivalents at the end of the period	¥ 3,591,357	¥ 18,735,471

(5) Note on the Assumption as a Going Concern

Not applicable.

(6) Segment Information

(a) Information on profit and loss amount by reportable segment

Six months ended September 30, 2013 (Millions of yen)

bix months chided beptember 3	six months ended september 50, 2015								
	Commercial Banking								
				SMBC					
	Consumer Banking Unit	Middle Market Banking Unit	Corporate Banking Unit	International Banking Unit	Treasury Unit	Head Office Account	Sub-Total	Others	Total
Gross profit	¥ 163,722	¥ 195,889	¥ 111,869	¥ 140,159	¥ 232,340	¥ (22,125)	¥ 821,853	¥ 112,290	¥ 934,143
Interest income	140,710	111,670	69,912	82,750	153,594	12,313	570,949	82,854	653,804
Non-interest income	23,012	84,219	41,957	57,409	78,746	(34,439)	250,903	29,436	280,339
Expenses	(140,704)	(107,722)	(20,052)	(45,188)	(11,601)	(43,347)	(368,614)	(76,164)	(444,778)
Other profit or loss	_	_	_	_	_	_		1,283	1,283
Consolidated net business profit	¥ 23,018	¥ 88,167	¥ 91,817	¥ 94,971	¥ 220,739	¥ (65,472)	¥ 453,239	¥ 37,410	¥ 490,649

	Leasing Securities						
	Sumitomo Mitsui Finance and Leasing Company, Limited	Others	Total	SMBC Nikko Securities Inc.	SMBC Friend Securities Co., Ltd.		Total
Gross profit	¥ 66,759	¥ 4,486	¥ 71,245	¥ 176,735	¥ 33,326	¥ 8,206	¥ 218,268
Interest income	15,759	2,922	18,682	623	346	286	1,256
Non-interest income	51,000	1,563	52,563	176,111	32,980	7,920	217,012
Expenses	(26,450)	157	(26,293)	(114,112)	(22,331)	(5,522)	(141,966)
Other profit or loss	5,521	2,133	7,655	(306)	(2)	392	83
Consolidated net business profit	¥ 45,830	¥ 6,777	¥ 52,607	¥ 62,316	¥ 10,992	¥ 3,076	¥ 76,385

		C	onsumer finan	ce			
	Sumitomo Mitsui Card Company, Limited	Cedyna Financial Corporation	SMBC Consumer Finance Co., Ltd.	Others	Total	Other Business	Grand Total
Gross profit	¥ 92,880	¥ 77,411	¥ 87,083	¥ 13,091	¥ 270,466	¥ 22,048	¥ 1,516,172
Interest income	7,129	14,070	60,774	576	82,550	28,658	784,952
Non-interest income	85,751	63,341	26,308	12,514	187,915	(6,610)	731,220
Expenses	(67,673)	(57,154)	(34,649)	(7,777)	(167,253)	27,876	(752,415)
Other profit or loss	(2,974)	(7,412)	(19,914)	1,072	(29,229)	(35,474)	(55,681)
Consolidated net business profit	¥ 22,232	¥ 12,844	¥ 32,519	¥ 6,386	¥ 73,982	¥ 14,450	¥ 708,075

Notes

- 1. Consolidated net business profit = SMBC's non-consolidated banking profit + SMFG's non-consolidated ordinary profit + Other subsidiaries' ordinary profit (excluding non-recurring factors) + Equity method affiliates' ordinary profit X Ownership ratio Internal transactions (dividends, etc.)
- 2. Other profit or loss = Non-operating profit or loss of consolidated subsidiaries except SMBC + Equity method affiliates' ordinary profit X Ownership ratio, etc.
- 3. Consolidated net business profit = Ordinary profit of each company for SMBC Nikko Securities Inc., SMBC Friend Securities Co., Ltd., Sumitomo Mitsui Card Company, Limited, and Cedyna Financial Corporation, and Consolidated net business profit = Consolidated ordinary profit of each company for Sumitomo Mitsui Finance and Leasing Company, Limited and SMBC Consumer Finance Co., Ltd.
- $4. \ \ "Other business" includes profits/losses to be offset as internal transactions between segments.$

(b) Difference between total amount of consolidated net business profit by reportable segment and ordinary profit on consolidated statements of income (adjustment of difference)

Six months ended September 30, 2013	(Millions of yen)
Consolidated net business profit	¥ 708,075
Total credit cost of SMBC	78,342
Gains on stocks of SMBC	76,484
Amortization of unrecognized retirement benefit obligation of SMBC	(16,581)
Ordinary profit of consolidated subsidiaries other than reportable segment	44,085
Amortization of goodwill other than reportable segment	(8,843)
Adjustment of profit or loss of equity method affiliates	(2,680)
Others	(42,955)
Ordinary profit on consolidated statements of income	¥ 835,926

Note

- 1. Total credit cost = Write-off of loans + Losses on sales of delinquent loans Gains on reversal of reserve for possible loan losses Recoveries of written-off claims
- 2. Gains on stocks = Gains on sale of stocks Losses on sale of stocks Losses on devaluation of stocks
- 3. Adjustment of profit or loss of equity method affiliates = Equity method affiliates' net income X Ownership ratio Equity method affiliates' ordinary profit X Ownership ratio

6. Non-consolidated financial statements

(1) Non-consolidated balance sheets

(1) Itoli consolidated salahee sheets	(Millions of ye		
	March 31, 2013	September 30, 2013	
Assets:			
Current assets			
Cash and due from banks	¥ 76,692	¥ 55,863	
Other current assets	34,598	15,548	
Total current assets	111,290	71,412	
Fixed assets			
Tangible fixed assets	2	2	
Intangible fixed assets	83	79	
Investments and other assets	6,155,487	6,155,487	
Investments in subsidiaries and affiliates	6,155,487	6,155,487	
Total fixed assets	6,155,573	6,155,569	
Total assets	¥ 6,266,864	¥ 6,226,981	
Liabilities:			
Current liabilities			
Short-term borrowings	¥ 1,228,030	¥ 1,228,030	
Income taxes payable	15	12	
Reserve for employee bonuses	133	149	
Reserve for executive bonuses	97	_	
Other current liabilities	4,683	4,707	
Total current liabilities	1,232,959	1,232,899	
Fixed liabilities		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
Bonds	392,900	392,900	
Total fixed liabilities	392,900	392,900	
Total liabilities	1,625,859	1,625,799	
Net assets:			
Stockholders' equity			
Capital stock	2,337,895	2,337,895	
Capital surplus	2,557,655	2,557,675	
Capital reserve	1,559,374	1,559,374	
Other capital surplus	24,343	24,347	
Total capital surplus	1,583,717	1,583,721	
Retained earnings	1,505,717	1,505,721	
Other retained earnings			
Voluntary reserve	30,420	30,420	
Retained earnings brought forward	699,913	660,155	
Total retained earnings	730,333	690,575	
Treasury stock	(12,082)	(12,407)	
Total stockholders' equity	4,639,865	4,599,784	
Stock acquisition rights	1,140		
Total net assets		1,397	
	4,641,005 V 6 266 864	4,601,182	
Total liabilities and net assets	¥ 6,266,864	¥ 6,226,981	

(2) Non-consolidated statements of income

(2) Non-consolidated statements of income			
		(Millions of yen)	
Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013	
Operating income			
Dividends on investments in subsidiaries and affiliates	¥ 37,624	¥ 68,072	
Fees and commissions received from subsidiaries	7,144	6,970	
Total operating income	44,768	75,042	
Operating expenses			
General and administrative expenses	4,084	4,788	
Interest on bonds	8,234	8,234	
Total operating expenses	12,318	13,022	
Operating profit	32,450	62,020	
Non-operating income	80	78	
Non-operating expenses	3,757	3,141	
Ordinary profit	28,773	58,957	
Income before income taxes	28,773	58,957	
Income taxes-current	2	1	
Income taxes	2	1	
Net income	¥ 28,771	¥ 58,955	

(3) Non-consolidated statements of changes in net assets

(b) From consolidated statements of changes in fict assets		(Millions of yen)	
Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013	
Stockholders' equity:			
Capital stock			
Balance at the beginning of the period	¥ 2,337,895	¥ 2,337,895	
Changes in the period			
Net changes in the period		_	
Balance at the end of the period	2,337,895	2,337,895	
Capital surplus			
Capital reserve			
Balance at the beginning of the period	1,559,374	1,559,374	
Changes in the period			
Net changes in the period	<u> </u>		
Balance at the end of the period	1,559,374	1,559,374	
Other capital surplus		_	
Balance at the beginning of the period	63,592	24,343	
Changes in the period			
Disposal of treasury stock	(39,245)	3	
Net changes in the period	(39,245)	3	
Balance at the end of the period	24,346	24,347	
Total capital surplus			
Balance at the beginning of the period	1,622,966	1,583,717	
Changes in the period			
Disposal of treasury stock	(39,245)	3	
Net changes in the period	(39,245)	3	
Balance at the end of the period	1,583,720	1,583,721	
Retained earnings			
Other retained earnings			
Voluntary reserve			
Balance at the beginning of the period	30,420	30,420	
Changes in the period			
Net changes in the period	_	_	
Balance at the end of the period	30,420	30,420	
Retained earnings brought forward			
Balance at the beginning of the period	690,676	699,913	
Changes in the period			
Cash dividends	(68,230)	(98,713)	
Net income	28,771	58,955	
Net changes in the period	(39,459)	(39,758)	
Balance at the end of the period	651,216	660,155	
Total retained earnings			
Balance at the beginning of the period	721,096	730,333	
Changes in the period	,	,	
Cash dividends	(68,230)	(98,713)	
Net income	28,771	58,955	
Net changes in the period	(39,459)	(39,758)	
Balance at the end of the period	681,636	690,575	
= manee at the of the police	001,000	0,0,515	

(continued)

Six months ended September 30,	2012	2013
Treasury stock		_
Balance at the beginning of the period	(154,926)	(12,082)
Changes in the period		
Purchase of treasury stock	(40)	(332)
Disposal of treasury stock	143,085	7
Net changes in the period	143,045	(325)
Balance at the end of the period	(11,881)	(12,407)
Total stockholders' equity		
Balance at the beginning of the period	4,527,031	4,639,865
Changes in the period		
Cash dividends	(68,230)	(98,713)
Net income	28,771	58,955
Purchase of treasury stock	(40)	(332)
Disposal of treasury stock	103,839	10
Net changes in the period	64,339	(40,080)
Balance at the end of the period	4,591,371	4,599,784
Stock acquisition rights:		
Balance at the beginning of the period	598	1,140
Changes in the period		
Net changes in the items other than stockholders'		
equity in the period	262	257
Net changes in the period	262	257
Balance at the end of the period	860	1,397
Total net assets:		
Balance at the beginning of the period	4,527,629	4,641,005
Changes in the period		
Cash dividends	(68,230)	(98,713)
Net income	28,771	58,955
Purchase of treasury stock	(40)	(332)
Disposal of treasury stock	103,839	10
Net changes in the items other than stockholders'		
equity in the period	262	257
Net changes in the period	64,601	(39,822)
Balance at the end of the period	¥ 4,592,231	¥ 4,601,182